
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
April 19, 2024 
 
 
Mr. Lee Pavone 
Sr. Mechanical Engineer 
School Facilities Management Department 
Yonkers Public Schools 
One Larkin Center 
Yonkers, NY  10701 
 
RE: LETTER OF RECOMMENDATION –CONTRACT #2 – ELECTRICAL  

FRAN CORP. (D/B/A ALL BRIGHT ELECTRIC  
YONKERS PUBLIC SCHOOLS  
PLAYGROUNDS AND RELATED SITE WORK – PART 2 AT  
PS 15 – YPS # 10956 
PS 27 – YPS # 10953 
PS 28 – YPS # 10954 
PS 29 - YPS # 10955 

 FULLER & D’ANGELO, P.C. PROJECT #: 22490.00 
 
Dear Lee, 
 
Bids for Contract #2 (Electrical) were received for the above project on April 12, 2024.   The lowest apparent 

bidder was All Bright Electric with a low bid of $1,223,000.00. 

YPS -SFMD, Fuller & D’Angelo and Calgi Construction conducted a virtual pre-award meeting with All Bright 

Electric on April 18, 2024.  The project scope and bid response were reviewed.  All Bright Electric had a clear 

understanding of the project scope and scheduling requirements.    

All Bright Electric has completed several projects for YPS and Fuller & D’Angelo in recent years.   

Based on this meeting, and previous work with All Bright Electric, we have no objections with YPS awarding 

this contract to All Bright Electric in the amount of One Million, Two Hundred Twenty-Three Thousand and 

00/100 ($1,223,000.00.) 

If you should require any additional information, please do not hesitate to call. 

Sincerely, 

 

John D’Angelo, ARA, LEED AP 

JD’A/vc 
 
 
F:\00000.00\22490.00 Yonkers PS 27 28 29 and 15 Playgrounds\22490.01 Phase II - Playgrounds PS 15, 27, 28 and 29\6A Bidding\04 
19 24   Letter of Recom. Playgrounds Phase II 15, 27, 28, 29 All Bright.doc 


